
	
	
Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Stockton Parish Council 
held in Stockton Village Hall at 7.15pm on 15th July 2019

Those present: -
Parish Councillors: Cllrs.:  J. Emberton, C. Millidge, T. Warner, and W.Rumsey.

District Councillor: Cllr.L.Adam

County Councillor: Cllr.A.Crump

Public: 3 members of the public

Item I. Election of Chairman for Stockton Parish Council 
It was proposed by Cllr.Emberton and seconded by Cllr.Rumsey that Cllr. Millidge be elected as Chairman of Stockton Parish Council for the July 2019 meeting. There being no further nominations Cllr.Emberton was duly elected unopposed.

Item 2. Acceptance of Office
Cllr.Millidge signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office  for the July 2019 meeting.

Item 20. District Council issues
The Chairman brought agenda item 20 forward to accommodate District Cllr. Adam.

District Cllr. Adam noted that there was not much difference in the issues from last month, with no obvious challenge on planning issues regarding the fact that HS2 doesn’t need to follow the normal planning requirements regarding disposal of hedgerows etc.
Cllr. Adam noted that there were no reserved planning sites in this area, and this helps the village as does the size of Southam School.
Cllr Adam further noted that the grass cutting in the area still has not been sorted out in a satisfactory manner and that he will continue to press the District Council and Orbit Homes for a resolution.
This completed District Cllr. Adam’s report and the Chair thanked him

Item 21. County Council Issues
The Chairman brought agenda item 21 forward to accommodate County Cllr.Crump.

Cllr.Crump noted that the grass cutting situation in Southam is the same as in Stockton and that he too is trying to get the situation resolved with Orbit Homes.
Cllr.Crump noted that the gardening club in Stockton and Stockton Scouts have received funding from his grant allocation.
Cllr.Crump noted that at the latest three tier transport meeting he brought up the perennial issue of communication with villages regarding road closures and any interim measures due to the closures.
Cllr.Crump noted that there is now a zebra crossing in Welsh Road West thus making the area safer for children attending school.
This concluded Cllr.Crump’s report and the  Chair thanked  him for his attendance and report, and Cllr.Crump left the meeting

Item 3: Open Forum
Village Hall: the village hall committee is asking for support from the Parish, District, and County Councils in its efforts to get an accurate postcode in order that they can access potential grant funding. The Royal Mail notes that it will need to have a request from the Council to write to them asking for an accurate address and postcode in Napton Road. Cllr. Emberton will reorganise the website map and send a copy to the Clerk to be forwarded onto Royal Mail

Item 4. Apologies for Absence
Parish Cllrs: Cllr.Collerson, Cllr.Kittendorf 
District Cllr: 
County Cllr: 

Item 5. Acceptance of Apologies from Parish Councillors
It was proposed by Cllr.Rumsey and seconded by Cllr.Emberton that the apologies for absence from Cllrs.Collerson, and Kittendorf be accepted - This motion was unanimously agreed.

Item 6. Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of Interest

Item 7. Minutes of the meeting held on the 17th June 2019
These minutes having been previously circulated, it was proposed by Cllr. Warner and seconded by Cllr. Rumsey that they be accepted as a true record - This motion was unanimously agreed.

Item 8. Matters arising from the minutes of the 17th June 2019
There were no matters arising.

Item 9.  Planning Matters: 
a. New Planning applications
19/01510/FUL, Laurel House, becks Lane: Erection of three terraced dwellings with associated external works to include shared private driveway and the provision of six parking spaces. After discussion it was determined that the Parish Council should object to this proposal on the grounds including that the village has met its quota of housing as laid down in the Local Development Plan. The development meets no defined need. The development materially changes the street scene and is overbearing with regard to other dwellings in the area.
            19/01627/FUL, Hillcrest, Napton Road: Provision of external wall insulation –                             
            No Representation

b. Planning Decisions by District Council or County Council
19/00902/FUL,8 Earles Close: Single storey rear extension - Permission Granted

Item 10. Financial Matters
It was proposed By Cllr.Emberton and seconded by Cllr.Warner that all invoices listed on the15th July 2019 agenda appendix 1 be paid - This motion was unanimously agreed.

Item 11. Correspondence
There were no issues for discussion

Item 12. Finance and Strategy Group Report
There were no items for discussion

Item 13. Amenity Group Report
There were no items for discussion

Item 14. Correspondence not passed to groups
There were no items for discussion

Item 15 Memorial bench quotation
The Clerk having shown the quotation from Mr. Pundsack to another contractor, reported that the second contractor felt that it was a reasonable quote given the work to be undertaken. The Parish Council unanimously agreed that the quote from Mr.Pundsack be accepted and the work carried out.

Item 16. Ongoing References
Website: Cllr.Emberton will revisit the village map and the Clerk will contact the planning authority and/or Ordinance Survey for new maps.

Item 17. Removal and Additions to Ongoing References.
There was no addition or removals of items.


Item 18. Parish Council Calendar Actions
Monthly budget monitoring: The budget monitoring spreadsheet was previously circulated with no major issues identified.
Asset Register: This register having been circulated was agreed, however there was a request that some trees be included as assets. The Clerk in reply noted that it may be better to use a Tree protection Order, and that a list of trees that are deemed to have an importance to the village be raised.
Grass cutting: the grass cutting for which the Parish Council is responsible was felt to be fine, that cut by Orbit Homes was felt to be derelict.
Safety Audit of Cemetery and Playing field: This will be carried out in August

Item 19. Training and meetings
There was no training or meeting attended

Item 20. District Council issues
See Cllr. Adam’s report brought forward after item 2

Item 21. County Council issues
See Cllr.Crump’s report brought forward after item 2

Item 22. D. Monk request to move fence.
Playing Field: After discussion of a request from Mr. Monk, it was agreed that Mr. Monk can move his fence, but it should be pointed out that the ownership of that piece is unclear, and of someone has a deed of ownership then the land will have to be returned to the owner.

Other Issues for information only
Grit bin at Mount Pleasant Close is unstable.
Napton Road: There is a lump of tarmac on the road near the junction of Napton Road and George Street that could be dangerous for cycles/motorcycles.

There being no further business the Chair closed the meeting at 8.55pm.
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